
Director Report June 14th, 2023  
 

Administrative 

 Jen Spofford resigned effective June 30th 

 Kate Baldwin resigned effective July 28th  

 Sherri Walker-Towle’s review is June 22nd  

 Bookmobile committee meets June 15th  

 Building Committee meets June 16th  

 Library of the Year submission is due July 14th  

Technology 

 New public computing system is up and running  

 Staff received training on “Ned Robotic Arm” from NH State Library June 9th  

 Redstone Interpretive Trail website now up and running. QR codes to be placed on signs in the 

near future  

Collections 

 Peter and Joyce Blue have offered a collection of Henney Family Papers to the Library  

Buildings and Grounds  

 RFQ for façade will go out to bid in the near future 

 Flower pots and park cleanup is once again being done by Leigh Grady  

 Project for new children’s room staff set up is moving along  

 Park tent to be installed June 26th  

Grants and Fundraising  

 Submitted $340,000 grant to NBRC for park project  

 FCPL participated in NH Gives  

Programs  

 Odyssey of the Mind was a huge success  

 Summer Reading Program begins June 29th  

 Library working with NH Food Bank for “Summer Meals” program. Kickoff program is July 6th  

 Volunteer Biological Assessment Program w/ NH Fish & Game July 6th  

Respectfully Submitted,  

David Smolen  

 


